


Currently the Transport Assessment does not assess the development impact at
M20 Junction 4 and the TA Addendum is not on the Planning Portal.

By way of background we have assessed a number of recent applications in this
locality that fall outside of the Local Plan; for each we the 2031 forecast year Local
Plan Development Strategy model and reviewed spare capacity and the ability of
the M20 Junction 4 to accommodate this additional growth including:

o 18/02093/0OA — (80 houses) — Highways England responded that “On this
occasion the level of trips generated by this development, at the size
proposed, can be accommodated despite being additional to Local Plan
Development Strategy. However any intensification or further developments
will need to be further assessed for their impacts on the SRN".

e 18/01013 — (120 houses) - Highways England responded that “On this
occasion the level of trips generated by this development, at the size
proposed, can be accommodated despite being additional to Local Plan
Development Strategy. However any intensification or further developments
will need to be further assessed for their impacts on the SRN”.

o TM/18/03030; TM/18/03031; TM/18/03032; TM/18/03033; and TM/18/03034
— (total 475 houses but tested 500) - Highways England responded that it
had “satisfied ourselves that the level of impact likely to result from the
proposals, as outlined in the TN (i.e. 107 AM peak hour trips and 89 PM
peak hour trips) can be accommodated on the SRN without resulting in a
‘severe’ impact on the SRN. Highways England also clarified that “once
these and other recent developments that have been assessed and
approved in the vicinity have been constructed and occupied, then the
available spare capacity at the M20 Junction 4 is likely to be minimal and
accordingly further additional trips are likely to severely affect the safety,
reliability and / or operation of the junction to the extent that substantial
mitigation will be required. It is therefore unlikely that Highways England will
accept any further development that will impact M20 Junction 4 without
accompanying improvements to the junction”.

Accordingly the Transport Addendum should consider the ability of the M20
Junction 4 to accommodate the proposals on top of the above applications for
which Highways England have given no objection.

Trip generation

The Planning Statement 18/01013 intimates comparability between this site and
18/01013: “the site is therefore considered to have similar characteristics to the
application site”. It is noted that 18/01013 used Hermitage Lane Trip rates
(17/01595) in its TA which provide slightly higher peak hour trip rates. (0.52 AM
peak and 0.51 PM peak).

Trip distribution
The trip distribution analysis should be extended to include M20 Junction 4 and
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